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Transcript
[Video begins]
Welcome to the new MARS and OnBoard-Aircraft digital systems.
An aircraft arriving from overseas can carry several types of biosecurity risk, and with hundreds of aircraft arriving in Australia every day, the risk increases. 
The Conveyance Arrivals Modernisation Program has strengthened our digital capability with the introduction of the Maritime and Aircraft Reporting System and OnBoard-Aircraft app, enabling us to better manage biosecurity risk at the border.  
The Maritime and Aircraft Reporting System, also known as MARS, was originally developed to manage international maritime commercial and cruise vessel arrivals. MARS has now been upgraded to monitor flight arrivals, assess biosecurity risk, and manage pre-arrival reporting by airlines. 
Real time flight data has facilitated this upgrade.  
Biosecurity legislation requires all airlines to report any biosecurity risk on board. Penalties may apply if an airline fails to comply with pre-arrival reporting requirements. Pre-arrival reporting can be made verbally or in writing up to 30 minutes before landing, or at top of descent. An officer will then enter this information into MARS.
If an officer is required to inspect biosecurity risk on board an aircraft, a new mobile device application called ‘OnBoard-Aircraft’ will be used to record the inspection details. Once the inspection is completed, the information will sync to MARS creating a complete corporate record.
MARS and OnBoard-Aircraft provide a streamlined assessment and management process, moving away from resource intensive manual processing. 
The digitised management of flight arrivals provides:
•	efficient and consistent decision-making 
•	better regulatory capability and
•	improved data to inform policy and workforce planning.  
Modernising our reporting systems, to capture and provide effective assessment of pre-arrival reporting data, will enable us to better identify biosecurity risks and target our interventions more effectively.  
Providing passengers with a seamless traveller experience.
[Video ends]
[End of transcript.]
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